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international movement and in a. contribution to the 
conference urged the practical policy of establishing 
standards meeting the approval of the conference and 
offering these to  the Pharmacopoeial Commissions 
throughout the world for  voluntary adoption. 

A second conference was called for  1914, but was 
postponed because of the world war. It was finally 
assembled a t  Brussels in 1925, with representatives 
from more than forty nations participating. Addi-
tional uniformity in standards and preparations was 
recommended a t  that time and the conference ad-
journed after passing recommendations that its work 
be taken over by the health organization of the League 
of Nations. 

The establishment of a pharmacopoeia1 secretary- 
ship, a t  the League, has been the basis fo r  discussion 
f o r  many years, but the actual establishment of the 
program has only now been completed. The chairman 
of the committee, Dr. Hampshire, is the secretary of 
the British Pharmacopoeial Commission, which has 
recently published the first supplement to the British 
Pharmacopoeia. This International Commission plans 
to compile a list of the more important medicines used 
throughout the world and invite the respective Na-
tional Pharmacopoeial Commissions in various coun-
tries to prepare model monographs, which when h a l l y  
a.pproved will be presented to the Pharmacopoeial 
Commissions of the world with the hope that they may 
assist in bringing about greater uniformity. 

It is hoped that the International Commission may 
also be able to compile the Pharmacopoeial literature 
of the world fo r  the use of all Pharmacopoeial Com- 
missions, thus avoiding the duplication of literature 
reviews by each nation. 

CELEBRATION OF T H E  CENTENARY OF 
THECELLULARTHEORY 

THE Mexican Society of Natural History has ap-  
pointed a committee to invite participation in the pub- 
lication of a commemorative volume, which will cele- 
brate the centenary of the foundation of the cellular 
theory by Schleiden and Schwann. 

The president of the society, Dr. M. Martinez BQez, 
is chairman of the committee. Other members are 
Professor Enrique Bel tdn ,  Dr. Alfonso Dampf and 
Ing. Josh R. Alcaraz. This committee has issued the 
following appeal : 

The scientific world celebrates this year the centenary 
of the cellular theory which was founded by the German 
botanist Mathias Jacob Schleiden and by the zoologist 
Theodor Schwann a hundred years ago. To commemorate 
this event, which according to E. B. Wilson, the famous 
cytologist, has had the same far-reaching consequences as 
the theory of evolution, the Mexican Society of Natural 
History (Sociedad Mexicana de Historia Natural) resolved 
at  their meeting, May 6, to publish a special volume which 

would contain papers relating to problems of the cellular 
theory and kindred subjects. 

The undersigned committee respectfully submits the reso- 
lution to the learned sister societies of the world and begs 
to invite all biologists interested in the cellular theory to 
collaborate in the preparation of the volume. The paper 
which, according to the jury, is the outstanding contribu- 
tion, will be awarded the Schleiden-Schwann medal of the 
Mexican Society of Natural History. The terms of the 
contest are given below. Every cytological paper is wel-
come, but only those which have a direct bearing on the 
theory will be judged. 

The committee hopes that the publication of a com-
memorative volume, with contributions by scientists of 
many countries, will not only serve science, but establish 
also friendly relations with Mexico, where research in biol- 
ogy has found in the last years an enthusiastic support by 
government authorities. The committee would be pleased 
if scientific societies, academies, editors of scientific re-
views, etc., would insert these lines in their editions and if 
scientists would call the attention of their learned friends 
to the planned publication. 

TABLET IN  HONOR OF W. J. S. LOCKYER 
AND NORMAN LOCKYER 

A CORRESPONDENT of the London Times reports that 
a memorial to the late Dr. W. J. S. Lockyer, who was 
the director from 1920 to 1936 of the Norman Lockyer 
Observatory, was unveiled on July 16. Pounded by 
the late Sir  Norman Lockyer, the distinguished as-
tronomer, who was long editor of Nature, and Sir  
Frances McClean as a private observatory twenty-six 
years ago, it  has since been equipped and maintained 
entirely by private donations. The buildings have a 
commanding position on the top of Salcombe Hill, 
Sidnlouth, and visitors had a n  opportunity to  inspect 
different departments. The observatory is especially 
equipped with telescopes and cameras. 

The memorial includes a panel containing a por-
trait of Dr. Lockyer, surrounded by smaller portraits 
of Lady Lockyer, Miss Lockyer and several friends 
who assisted in the administration and organization of 
the observatory during his period of office. Beneath 
the panel is a cabinet containing the insignia and other 
records of the life and work of Sir  Norman Lockyer, 
who died in 1920, and was succeeded as  director by Dr. 
Lockyer, his son. 

The memorial was unveiled by Sir Francis McClean. 
Sir Robert Mond presided, and those present included 
Sir  Richard Gregory, chairman of the council of the 
observatory; Lady Lockyer, honorary treasurer; Cap- 
tain W. N. McClean, honorary secretary; Mrs. J. Lock-
yer, Dr. H. Spencer Jones, Astronomer Royal, and D. 
L. Edwards, director of the observatory. 

I n  his address Sir  Richard Gregory, who succeeded 
Sir  Norman Lockyer as editor of Xature, said that it 
ought not to be too much to hope that a n  observatory 


